SOUTH CENTRAL LLAMA ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 26, 2010

The annual meeting of the South Central Llama Association was held at the State Fair of Texas in Dallas, Texas September 26, 2010.

Vice President Christie Stewart called the meeting to order and established a quorum.    Ouijan Vinson read the minutes of the meeting held in San Angelo February 26, 2010.  Sean Price made a motion to approve the minutes as read.  Sharon Carrier seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Old Business:

SCLA Sale:  - Sam McClure is Chairman of the SCLA Sale Committee and reported on the SCLA sale.  He has a committee and all SCLA members should have received a letter regarding the sale.  They want 45 lots, and are halfway there.  The deadline is October 4.  The catalog provider has been contacted.  Last year SCLA saved $2000 by using this vendor and there was only one complaint and error.  This year the number of printed catalogs will be reduced as there were some left over last year.  Ads are available – full size page $150, half page $100 and business card is $40.  They need sale animals.  Few SCLA members put their animals in the sale.  They have some nice young llamas in the sale.  The auctioneer and sale crew will be the same.  Steve Berry is doing the colors.  They need llamas, door prizes and ads. The sale will start at 5PM Friday January 21, 2011.  Christie asked that the Board receive a monthly update on the Sale status.  Several members liked the personal phone call they had received about the sale.

Trailer Dues:- It is time to renew your sign on the obstacle trailer.  Please send $75 to Jim Doyle.  If you need a new sign – either a logo change or you have never had a sign before, the fee is $200. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Lyons reported there is $59,000 available for operations, $7200 available in the Jim Graham Scholarship fund, and $3500 available in the Texas Classic llama scholarship fund.  We are losing money and are down $10,000 from where we were a year ago.  We will continue to monitor the situation.  Membership revenue is down as well as income from the Fort Worth sale.  If anyone wants further information please contact Bob.

Membership Report:  There are 133 adult members in SCLA and 30 youth members.  Four members live outside the SCLA geographic area – Arizona, Colorado, Kansas and Missouri.  

Election results:  Sharon Carrier was elected Region 2 Director and Sean Price was elected Region 4 Director.  Both terms expire in 2013.  Next year all officer positions (President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary) need to be elected as well as Region 1 Director and Director at Large.  Christie will check to see when Region 3 Director needs to be elected.

New Business:  

Youth Championship Show:  Christie said the Youth Championship show will need to be relocated since there is no San Antonio show in 2011.  She will meet with representatives from the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo to discuss the possibility of having it in Houston.  Marcie Saska Agnew asked about the possibility of having it in Dallas at the State Fair since the arena is available all weekend.  Christie will talk to Carla about that possibility and rethink the scheduling issue since traditionally the Championship show has been in February, not September.

Loan-a-llama:  Julie Burns asked about possibly having a “Loan-a-llama” event in Dallas or Fort Worth like they have in Houston.  It is a tremendous success and brings in people from the outside and gets more youth involved.  It would be a great marketing tool.

Wilson County 4H Llama Show:  Susan Leslie reported for the first time there was a 4H State winner with a llama – Anna Reese!  Susan has started a 4H fun show mini-clinic with llamas and now has 32 kids signed up for 4H!  They meet at her farm and she instructs on showmanship, grooming, barn cleaning, and health and safety etc.  On Saturday March 5, 2011, the Wilson Co. 4H Llama Show will be held at the Wilson County Show Barn Arena on Highway 97 in Floresville.  Bill Feick is the judge and Helen Feick is scoring.  They need sponsors and you can also place business card ads in the program.  Come to the show!
Youth Scholarship:  There were no applicants for the Jim Graham Youth Scholarship this year.  Ouijan Vinson was asked to send Nell Graham a letter with this information.  Marcie also pointed out the State Fair of Texas also has scholarships available.  Just go to their website for details.

State Fair of Texas:  Marcie announced that Lance Lozano and Susan Leslie will be in charge of the llama show at the State Fair in 2011.

SCLA Board Expenses:  The SCLA Board has been having conference calls during the spring/summer.  It was mentioned the board should be reimbursed for their expenses.  After discussion, any board member wishing to be reimbursed for their expenses should submit an expense report to the Board for approval.
There being no further business, Sean Price made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bob Lyons seconded the motion.  Motion passed and meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ouijan Vinson

Secretary

